
Dear Friends!                          

Dear Friends

How are you?

„The Lord is my shepherd I shall not 
want“  Ps. 23,1                            -how 
familiar this verse is… and how little do 
we really believe it…The LORD –the 
creator and guide of the world and the 
whole universe HE is our  shepherd! If 
we really trust him, he will take care of 
us, guide and protect us. How many 
hours of worrying and fear do we spent 
because we do not believe what we 
believe

… Coffee, Suitcases, Miles, 

courses & children’s lessons... 
(- the past months...)

Well, we’ve already been in 
Europe/Germany for over 11 months. It 
was such a blessings to have a 
sabbatical time from the end of 
November to January. When we 
returned from Zimbabwe, we were 
quite tired, since then we’ve put a few 
thousand miles on the clock driving 
and flying through Germany, 
Switzerland and England.  Our car is 

always loaded with African treasures 
like coffee, beads and crocodile teeth.

It has been quite a busy time visiting 
folks and churches and ministering. It 
was great to see quite a few of you. 
Likewise it was a privilege to serve all 
the churches and fellowship groups. 

We’ve been leading services, children- 
and youth times, senior citizen events, 
fellowship groups and were involved 
with 2000 people strong meetings. 

Apart from that we did some training 
courses were we learned valuable 
things for our work. 

Between nappies and church 

services   (the coming months) 

From our E-Mail updates or personal 
contact will most of you will know…that 
the Wald Vogel-nest is extending 
again. The due date is he 18.10.2012 
for our second child. We are so 
grateful that the Lord can give more 
than medicine knows. Afterwards we’ll 
be having 3 months here at the HQ to 
adjust from 3 to four before we set sail 
for Africa again. It is good, that we will 
be able to do this here in our familiar 
surroundings the DMG Mission... 

Great to that our German sending 
Church is very close by. We are 



planning to spend quite a bit of the 
remaining time getting to know new 
faces here. Several engagements are 
also lined up at our H.Q. So it’s good 
that most of the „travelling ministry“has 
been done now, especially the last 
three months were extremely busy but 
blessed to.

 “Kinder garden and a big 

tummy  David & Silke reporting...

Hi-ya!  Now I’m a big boy already!! I’ve 
been going to kinder garden for a 
while! I really like it there with loads of 
friendly teachers and friends to play 
with. Most I like the days at the forest. 
There we walk into the forest to a big 
forestry house (not a small cottage with 
a witch). We eat out, sing on a stick 
bench and play in a ravine. 

Again and again I go travelling together 
with my mum and dad. Sometimes my 
head is spinning meeting so many new 
people. But it’s also nice because I like 
people – especially nice ones like you!
☺! But the “bestes” thing is that we will 
soon get a baby all of our own!!! 
Mummy’s tummy is real big, I hope the 
baby will come out before my mummy 
will pop like a balloon. Well imagine 
and then…I will become a big brother –
that’s so cool!!!

Yes, well...Mum shares this view!!!It’s 
getting a bit tight. Time to get out for 
baby☺!  Although I am very happy to 
have such a good medical and social 
help here in Germany and England. 
Everything went so well despite of 
much to and fro. Thank you for praying 
for a good birth and adjusting time 
afterwards.  Thank you for continuing 
to pray for our friends in Zimbabwe. 
Some are going through difficult times 
again; they need your spiritual back-
up. 

“Zimbabwe – we’re coming...” 
(- what comes next...)

We’ve decided with DMG und SIM 
(Partner - Organization) to return to 
Zimbabwe as planned mid to end of 
January next year. Our time there will 
be limited for one year for now since 
we have to test how we deal with the 
Zimbabwe situation, especially with 
two children then. How and where it 
will continue after that year we don’t 
know yet please take this especially 
into prayer. Our heart beats for the 
people of Zimbabwe and the work 
there. But because of the difficulties 
there we need to make a plan B. There 
are different options but we really need 
the Lord’s guidance and do not want to 
go by our preferences or ideas. So 
South-Africa, England or Germany are 
on the prayer map… Please bath it all 
in prayer. Thank you for your help in all 
that!!! Thanks for all your 
encouragement and support. The good 
shepherd will guide us and you in the 
right way!!!

He knows best for all of us!!With his 
blessing & all our Love,

your  Waldvogels


